
Certification/Trackwrestling Reminders.

The transfer is occurring on Nov27, to the girls portal. Credentials to the girls portal will be
provided after that time. In the meantime, all section coordinators should be connecting with Jeff
Cuilty to provide your section’s team name, coaches name, coaches email address and phone
number. A few reminders, from a previous email below. Reminder: All Girls Names must be
listed on the Boy's Rosters. Some unique scenarios are below.

NON-Merged Girls Teams:
Add your rostered girls to the Boys Roster on TrackWrestling in the 2024-25 High School Boys
OPC, once it becomes available. Girls coaches will need to work with boys coaches to get these
entered; just like last year.

Merged Boys Team, AND Merged Girls Teams:
If the same schools are merged for both boys teams AND girls teams, then the rostered girls
should be entered into the Boys portal under the boys team. Example: If Salem CSD and
Cambridge CSD are merged for boys wrestling, AND Salem CSD and Cambridge CSD are
ALSO merged for Girls Wrestling there will be one team entry in the boys portal. All girls and
boys will be rostered on that team. (1) Salem-Cambridge. If another team is added to the either
the boys or the girls as a third merger, that is different from the other gender, then another team
will need to be created.

Merged Boys Teams, but Not Girls Teams:
Add your Schools Team to the BOYS portal. Example: Example: If Granville CSD and Whitehall
CSD are merged for the Boys, but NOT merged for the Girls, there will be three entries. (1)
Granville CSD (Girls), (2) Whitehall CSD (Girls), (3) Granville-Whitehall (Boys)

Non-Merged Boys Team, but Girls Merged Teams:
Add your merged team to the Boys Portal. Example: If Schenectady CSD and Niskayuna CSD
are nNOT merged for the Boys, but ARE merged for the Girls, there will be three entries. (1)
Niskayuna CSD (Boys), (2) Schenectady CSD (Boys), (3) Niskayuna-Schenectady (Girls)

If your section needs to add a team in the Boy's Portal please email the team name, coaches
name, and coaches email to Jeff Cuilty; jeffcuilty@gmail.com. Please cc me on that email.

This will need to be added to Track Wrestling BEFORE certifications. The coach of that team will
need to enter the roster into that team. Without doing it this way, we will not be able to properly
complete the transfer from the Boys portal to the Girls Portal. I pulled the attached screenshot
off of the Section 2 website to provide an example of what reports of mergers might look like




